INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

To:___James A. Watkins, District Deputy Director Date (09-20-93
Dw)c_
From: Robert D. Yankovich, Engineer, Bureau of Traffic By: D. W. Kullman

Subject:_Bureau of Traffic Review of Traffic Engineering Study ROSS-US 23-4.97 @ Rozelle
Creek Rd.

ATTENTION: J. Darrel Armstrong, District Operations Engineer

The Bureau of Traffic has reviewed the traffic engineering study for the subject location and
hereby offers the following comments:

The submitted study is not complete. In order for the study to be complete, the following
information must also be provided: an existing conditions diagram, pictures of the intersection,
and a traffic accident analysis for the previous three-year period.

The recommendations proposed in the submitted study, which consists of the installation
of an intersection control beacon in conjunction with the elimination of the through movements
across US 23, appear to be extreme for an intersection which is not even eligible to be listed
on the 1992 Highway Safety Program Listing.

We are requesting that you resubmit the subject traffic engineering study containing the
aforementioned information so that we may more accurately analyze the current traffic conditions

at this location. If there are any questions, please contact Gus Shihab, Safety Program Engineer,
at (614) 644-8123,
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cc: J. Watkins, G. Baird, R. Priest,JiJanusz; P. Singh, Reading File



